




Opportunity Zone lists. Just because an activity takes place in an Opportunity Zone does not necessarily 

mean it benefits low and moderate income individuals. 

The proposed changes include activities that partially benefit low or moderate income areas or 

individuals. In the past, the only pro-rata opportunities for CRA consideration were affordable housing. 

The proposed changes now make pro-rating activities across the board. It would seem that this would 

dilute the true intent of CRA. Part of the proposal indicates that banks would count rental housing as 

affordable housing if lower income people could afford to pay the rent without verifying that the lower 

income people would be tenants. If there is no verification of income or specific restriction on income 

for the affordable housing, individuals of greater means could reside there, which would create 

additional strain on the available housing units for truly low and moderate income individuals and their 

families. This would not meet the purposes of CRA. Income of residents has to be measured to make 

rental housing fit the definition of affordable housing and to target low and moderate income 

individuals and families as intended by the regulation! 

We would also appreciate greater insight from the agencies on assisted living facilities and whether 

those would be included as affordable housing or not - we have had mixed opinions. It would seem if 

they are not temporary care facilities, they should be considered affordable housing for those on 

Medicaid because it is considered a permanent address. 

Additional activities that should be included in consideration for CRA include housing that is specifically 

designated as "student housing". Although there are clearly some students attending institutions of 

higher learning that are not low and moderate income, there are many studies that show the majority of 

students do fit that category. Many of our assessment areas have universities or colleges and our bank 

makes a considerable amount of loans to developers who strictly develop student housing for the 

universities or colleges. These apartment complexes are specifically designated as student housing and 

approved by the universities and colleges as such. As a general rule, we cannot count these units unless 

they are construction loans or specifically part of a city's plans to revitalize or stabilize a low or 

moderate income area that is in close proximity to the campus. Most of these students work low wage 

jobs, but they play a vital role in the economy of the community. The apartment complexes and housing 

usually do not track income; only whether the students are registered at the university or college. The 

intent is that this housing is offered primarily to students, although to prevent discrimination, they are 

open to others as well. However, in most instances, it is college students living there. 

Please consider our comments in your proposal for changing CRA. Any changes to CRA should maintain 

the focus of targeting low and moderate income individuals, small businesses and small farms, and 

strengthening our communities. 




